
From: BATHIE, MARK [mailto:MARK.BATHIE@casa.gov.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 19 November 2009 11:55 
To: Hattley Joe 
Cc: VILLIERS, DAVID 
Subject: Pel-Air Ditching off Norfolk Island [SEC= UNCLASSIFIED] 

Good morning Joe, 
We would be interested in any details (crashworthiness/evacuation aspects) you have 

regarding this incident. Are you investigating? 

Regards, 

Mark Bathie 
Airworthiness Engineer - Crashworthiness 
Airworthiness & Engineering Branch 
Standards Development & Future Technology 
Civil Aviation Safety Authority of Australia 
P: +61 (2) 6217 1329 
F: +61 (2) 6217 1914 
E: mark.bathie@casa.gov.au 
www.casa.gov au 

MEDIA RELEASE- REX AIRLINES 19.11 
A Care Flight medical evacuation flight operated by Pel-Air Aviation from Apia (Westem 
Samoa) to Melbourne was scheduled to land at Norfolk Island for a planned fuel stop on 
Wednesday evening when it encountered deteriorating weather conditions. After several 
unsuccessful approaches and with diminishing fuel, the pilot-in-command, Captain 
Dominic James, made the decision to cany out a controlled landing onto the water off the 
coast of Norfolk Island. The aircraft, a specially-equipped medical retrieval Westwind jet 
carried out a successful landing on the water and the patient, accompanying spouse and 
two medical crew as well as the pilots evacuated safely. They were rescued by boat and 
brought to the local Norfolk Island hospital for observation. The Captain repmied that all 
passengers and crew did not have any apparent injuries. John Sharp, Chainnan of Pel-Air 
Aviation said that he was very proud of the Captain and the First Officer. "They 
perfonned an intricate landing on water in darkness resulting in the evacuation of 
eve1yone safely and quickly. The training of both the Pel-Air and CareFlight crew came 
to the fore as eve1yone kept together and remained calm. Their professionalism stood out 
on the day and made a substantial difference to the outcome." "I also want to thank the 
rescue team and the local authorities for their prompt action and dedication which 
resulted in a speedy rescue and evacuation to the hospital." CareFlight Chief Executive 
Officer, Derek Colenbrander, said the successful outcome was testimony to the skill and 
training of the pilots, the prompt action of local authorities and the effmis of the medical 
team in continuing to care for their patient. 
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